Enfield Council Civic Centre Silver Street London EN1 3XA

Email: localplan@enfield.gov.uk

27 August 2021

Dear Sir,

Local Plan - Site SA45 - Land between Camlet Way and Crescent West, Hadley Wood

Having lived in Hadley Wood and still visiting our parents on an almost daily basis, we are dismayed to hear that there are plans to build 160 houses on the Green Belt. This would definitely have a detrimental impact on the open green spaces and the existing nature. The loss of these special meadows would be irretrievable.

The site itself is sloping and adjacent to the Hadley Wood Conservation Area and would cause substantial harm. The lower part of the site is prone to flooding and therefore, not sustainable. Air quality would be affected and so, too all heritage buildings. The Green Belt has to be preserved and conserved for this and future generations.

The current infrastructure in Hadley Wood is very poor. The local transport links are practically non-existent. There are inadequate local amenities and does not justify the building of another new 160 homes.

Please preserve the green belt status for this locality.

Yours faithfully,